
LAWRENCE PARK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 

 
6:00 p.m.                                                           March 27, 2019                           4230 Iroquois Avenue 
 

In Attendance:  Commissioner J. Cabaday, Commissioner F. Mussett, Commissioner E. Gerardine, Commissioner T. 

Benovic, Secretary C. Cunningham 

Visitors signed in to speak: Al Renshaw 

Visitors: Robert Charles Curtis, Joe Golden, Dale Durst, Mary Medwid, 

 

President J.  Cabaday called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.   The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was performed. 
 
Public Comment:  
President J. Cabaday gave the floor to Kyle Foust. Mr. Foust presented a verbal presentation of his company CityGrows 
which provides a cloud-based program for Local Governments. CityGrows helps governments manage forms and 

processes online providing a more efficient work environment. Foust stated that he would be willing to come back at 
a later date if the Board was interested in a demonstration. Al Renshaw stated that the boat ramp had some damage 
during the winter, Commissioner Benovic said she is aware of the repairs that are needed and they will be addressed 
once the weather allows.  He also said that there a few trees that are across the creek down in Napier.  Benovic said 
that she is also aware of those trees and they will be addressed. Benovic also said she is looking into whose 
responsibility it is because it may be on Wabtec’s property.  
Dale Durst asked what the Board considers “mining”, Commissioner Benovic responded that primarily it is rocks and 
beach glass.  Benovic said that there are signs stating what it means but she said that she would have to go down 
and read the signs to see exactly what the signs say. Durst also asked about the trees that are down in the creek 
down at the golf course because there are trees are blocking the flow of water. He also said that there was an 
agreement made that the golf course was to clean the fish ramps and that is not being done. 

 
Bills: 

Commissioner E. Gerardine made a motion to pay bills as presented, Commissioner F. Mussett seconded the motion and 
the motion was carried. 
 

Minutes: 

Commissioner F. Mussett made a motion to approve the Minutes for 3/13/19 Commissioner T. Benovic seconded the 

motion and the motion was carried. 

 

Old Business: 

-Commissioner Cabaday stated that Commissioner Gerardine had applied for an additional loan for $7,756 as well as the 

365,944 for streets and asked for a motion to consider Commissioners Mussett and Gerardine to be signers on the 

Northwest Loan. Commissioner Gerardine made a motion to approve Mussett and Gerardine as signers, Commissioner 

Benovic seconded the motion and the motion was carried. 

 

New Business: 

Nothing to report 

 

Commissioner T. Benovic made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 p.m. Commissioner F. Mussett seconded; the 

motion was carried. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Cindy Jo Cunningham 
Board of Commissioner’s Secretary 


